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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Sunday 23 January 2011
Held at The Football Club HQ, Furze Hill, Mistley
MINUTES
Present: Mark Wyer (Chair), Shaun Aldous, Keely Bunton, Mandy Burchett, Sandra Butler, Tim Butler, Russ Cook, Dave Copland, Steve Grimwood, Richard Jackson, Ben Paton, Neil Pears, David Triggs, Stephanie Wyer (14 Members present representing 9 clubs)
1
Apologies for absence: Apologies for absence were received from Rosie Castle, Chris Reed, Pete Whelan and Tony Wilkins.
2
Minutes of the AGM held 24 January 2010:  The minutes of the 2010 Annual General Meeting were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3
Matters arising from minutes:  None
4
Chairman’s Report: Mark Wyer reported on a dramatic increase in levels of participation. This was replicated across the country. He commented that the move to split the Eastern League events into four races had been implemented smoothly and thanked Tim Butler and Dave Copland for their hard work in making this a success. There was a special mention for Patrick Harbord who had ensured the Broome Heath race was another success despite challenging conditions with heavy snowfall the night before the event. Congratulations were passed on to Steve Grimwood and his team for organising a successful National Trophy event at Chantry Park in October.

Mark went on to refer to a number of the notable successes of the season including the well earned Junior National Championship won by Hugo Robinson, excellent performances by Jo Fry in the under 14’s category, Phil Cooper for his Silver Medal in the 60+ vets, Bethany Haywood 5th in the under 16 girls race and a strong representation of the Women’s team with particular reference to the excellent ride by Imogen Buick in the Ipswich round of the National Trophy race. The Chair thanked all organisers, volunteers and committee members and gave particular thanks to Bob Haywood who was standing down as Committee member after many years support and to Stuart Chatting who had moved abroad in the past few months.
5
Treasurer’s Report: Neil Pears, Treasurer circulated a financial report. The meeting noted that the financial position was healthy with 
6
League Coordinator Report: Tim Butler, League Coordinator reported on the continued growth of the League. 
7.
Squad Manager’s Report: Shaun Aldous, Squad Manager praised the excellent performances by Nikki Juniper, Imogen Buick and Anna Fraser in terms of the Women’s squad. It was noted that Nathan Miller had passed responsibility for the Youth Squad to Martin Fry. 
8.
Coaching Co-ordinator’s report: There was no report from Bob Hayward who had indicated his desire to step down from the role of coaching coordinator. The Chair had referred to the progress beingh made by Youth riders in his report.
9.        Youth Development Report: Mark Wyer reported that there continued to be an increase in the number of Youth riders at events. The Youth development programme continued to be supported financially by the Tour of the Cornfields. He thanked Phil Cooper for donating his over 60’s winnings to the Youth Development fund.
There were a number of Clubs including Chelmsford, Colchester, Ipswich, Essex Roads, Maldon and Welwyn that were putting on go-ride events and he planned to publicise this through a Youth Development page on the web site. He was also planning a coaching event at Writtle College in the summer.
10.
Election of officers: It was moved and seconded and subsequently carried that the following positions be approved en-bloc.
Chairman:  
Mark Wyer

Secretary
Keely Bunton
Treasurer:
Neil Pears


League Co-ordinator:
Tim Butler
Webmaster:
Dave Copland

Events Co-ordinator:
David Triggs
Commissaire Coordinator:
Pete Whelan

Coaching Co-ordinator:
Vacant
Youth Development Officer          
Martin Fry
Press Secretary:
Sean Aldous
Riders Representative - Women:
Mandy Cook
Riders Representative – Men:
Tony Wilkins
Regional Board Representative:
Steve Grimwood

11.     
Proposals: The following proposals are put to the AGM for consideration.
(a)
Proposal from Alan French to limit the artificial barrier height to 30cm max. 
NOTED: There was nobody to propose or second this motion and it therefore fell.
(b)
Proposal from Ben Paton to balance the field sizes from the 2011/12 season, the Elite Veteran’s group is increased to 30 or 25 registered riders with no ‘demotions’ from the 2010/11 season.
AGREED: The above proposal be carried subject to deleting “with no demotions”

(c)
Proposal from Ben Paton to encourage clubs to promote races locally, from the 2011/12 season only clubs that organise an ECXL or National Trophy event are eligible for the league club category and/or the ‘end of season’ team championships.
AGREED: The sense of the above proposal and that subject to widening the proposal to include those clubs that provide officials and/or Committee representatives this was agreed.
(d)
Proposal from Ben Paton to encourage promoters to continuously improve standards of organisation, at the end of each season ECXL registered riders vote for their favourite event and the winning club organiser gets a medal or at least recognition in the annual season's results.

AGREED: the above proposal was agreed.

(e)
Proposal by Steve Grimwood that we now pay travel expenses at the British Cycling standard rates (25p a mile) for ECXA committee meetings.

AGREED: this was agreed.

(f) 
Proposal by Steve Grimwood that organisers of league events shall pay a fee of £20 on the day for the services of the ECXL results team who shall be responsible for the co ordination, production and publication of the race results.

AGREED: this was agreed subject to replacing the word “pay” with the words “make a contribution towards expenses”.
12.

Proposals for the Commission - March 2011. From the Committee: “A Youth Girls competition should be added to the Inter-Area Championship as part of the youth race for teams of 4 riders.  Each region to enter no more than 3 teams of 4 in the youth race.”

AGREED: this was agreed.
13.

Future Plans, Next Season and Open Forum. 

The Chairman updated the meeting on discussions by the Committee and the Committee working group around the League Action Plan. Specifically he referred to:

· Discussions around the move to a sub-regional league

· The difficulties caused through the capacity for league races of 80 riders

· The need for events to consider adequate car parking, facilities in terms of the HQ

· The need for more officials to be trained up

· The potential for enabling on-line membership/entries

· The options for moving to transponders as a solution to increasing the size of the field and reducing the number of volunteers required
The Chair went on to refer to the calendar for next season in terms of the events that would be lost Brickwall Farm, Ipswich and Welwyn and those potential new events at Bury St Edmunds, Lea Valley Youth and Basildon.

The meeting went on to discuss the reasons for the limit of 80 riders, the need to train commissaires and the proposed training event for the summer, the request for volunteers to come forward and the potential for increasing the league prize fund.

The meeting closed at 5.28pm

M Wyer
Chair
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